
Parent/ Staff Association
A Sponsored Welly Walk has been organised by our PSA to take place
on Friday 4th November. (Details to follow)
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Dear Parents,
November is the month in the liturgical calendar devoted to
the memory of our dearly departed (Holy Souls). Our prayers
will reflect this devotion. Moreover, I hope that this newsletter
finds both you and your family in the very best of health.
Please note the following information:

Sacramental Programme 2016/2017
The second session of our ‘With You Always’ Programme will take place in school
on Wednesday 23rd November beginning at 6.00pm. Father Stephen and our Re-
ligious Education Team look forward to seeing you.

Thank you for your continued support.
Yours sincerely,

School Library
I am pleased to report that our new School Library will be officially
opened by Bishop Tom Williams on Wednesday 23rd November at
10.00am.
This is a great honour for our school as we welcome Bishop Tom to
perform the opening ceremony.

Attendance Matters
Our average attendance for October was 97.04%. This excellent
figure is above our target for the year and I hope that it will be

maintained during the forthcoming months.

Well done to all concerned and keep it up!

School Uniform
May I remind you that training shoes do not form part of our Uniform Code and
should not be worn for school, as they detract from the overall impression of the
children’s smart and well-dressed appearance.

Fireworks Code
Our Neighbourhood Officers, PCSO’s Jasmine and Mark have visited school to
emphasise the dangers of fireworks in the lead up to 5th November. Once again,
I am grateful for their on-going support and input into the life of our school.

Inoculation Programme
Children from Years 1 – 3 will receive their flu vaccine from our School Nurse on
Tuesday 29th November.

Outdoor Play Area
Groundworks, our assigned contractors, will be in-
stalling a Willow Tunnel at a date to be confirmed dur-
ing November. This will complete the works
programme for the outdoor play area. I record my grat-
itude to Mayor Joe Anderson for providing the funding
required to complete this project.

Sport
Key Stage 1 Mat Ball squad

LSSP Tournament on Friday 4th November
Venue to be confirmed.

Years 5 & 6 Indoor Athletics
LSSP Tournament at Alsop High School

on Monday 7th November. 

Years 5 & 6 Badminton squad
LSSP Tournament at Fazakerley High School

on Friday 18th November 

Key Stage 2 New Age Kurling squad
LSSP Tournament at Fazakerley High School

on Wednesday 23rd November.

Good luck to all of the aforementioned squads!

Educational Visits
Wednesday 9th November: Key Stage 2
Into Film Festival at Liverpool 1 Odeon

Tuesday 22nd November: Key Stage 2
Into Film Festival, ‘Alice Through the Looking Glass’ Liverpool 1 Odeon

Thank you to Mr. Vasco for organising this series of visits.

Headteacher


